
Term 2, Week  5  20th May 2015 

Quality education in a caring environment  

Principal’s Report   

Variety Bash 

What a fun morning!  241 Variety Bash 

drivers pulled into our school on their 

way to Mildura.  We had Where’s 

Wally, Mrs Wally, Marge and Homer, 

Fred Flintstone, Barney Rubble, Wilma 

and Betty, Teenage Mutant Ninja 

Turtles, Batman and Robin and many 

other colourful characters turn up for 

breakfast on Tuesday morning.  Super 

Hubert entertained us with magic tricks 

and a helicopter landed in our school 

playground to take Jimmy Sciffer and 

his dad for a wonderful ride!  Our 

students were showered with free, 

promotional material which put 

everyone in a great mood for the 

remainder of the day.  Due to the 

generosity of the Variety Club, our 

school was the proud recipient of high 

jump mats worth $6500, new sporting 

equipment, an iPad and many books for 

our school library.  A huge thank you 

must go to the P&C catering 

committee and their band of many, 

many helpers.  We had parents, 

community members, staff and students 

all on hand to feed the hungry crowd.  

It was a large, organisational task and it 

was handled with ease even though 

countless hours of work was put in.  

Well done to all! 

Sport 

This term has been extremely busy 

with extra sporting commitments 

impinging on the amount of time 

students have spent in the classroom.  

Teachers are mindful of the amount of 

time that some students are missing 

from school and I would like to 

emphasise how important it is that 

students do not miss school for 

reasons that are unjustified and arrive 

at school on time, ready and prepared 

for learning.  Good luck to the many 

students who will be attending sporting 

events over the coming weeks including 

the Deniliquin District PSSA Cross 

Country, Mortimer Shield Gala Day, 

AFL – Paul Kelly Cup and the boys and 

girls soccer knockouts.   

Staff Changes 

Due to Mrs Books taking maternity 

leave until the end of Term 3, Year 

1/2B will be taught by Miss Andrechek.     

Year 4RA will be taught by Mrs 

Houston on a Thursday and Friday  

during this time. 

No Greenslip Reward 

As part of our school’s discipline policy, 

students who observe the school rules 

on a daily basis receive a reward at the 

end of every five weeks.  Positive 

behaviours of respect, responsibility, co

-operation and perseverance are 

encouraged daily and this is one way 

that students can be recognised for 

constantly doing the right thing, day in, 

day out.  At the end of this week, 

students who have not received a 

greenslip in the past five weeks will be 

rewarded in some small way.  Thank 

you to the majority of students who 

will be eligible to receive this reward. 

  

Have a great week! 

Carol Oataway 

Principal 

“Flourish to the end” 

Hay Public School 
Phone  02 6993 1270 
Fax   02 6993 1779 

20th May 2015 

Term 2, Week 5 

Hay Happenings 
Email—hay-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  

Web Site www.hay-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

SCHOOL RULES 

I can do my best. 

I can respect all people. 

I can respect all property. 

I can be in the right place.  

 

Variety Bash visits Hay Public School 

ASSEMBLY 

 

Friday 22nd May 

9:30am 

 

All Welcome! 



Term 2, Week  5  20th May 2015 

Quality education in a caring environment  

Operation Art- Art Exhibition 

A huge thank you to everyone who attended and supported our 

Art Exhibition. It was wonderful to see the amazing pieces of art 

completed by our very creative students. A big congratulations 

to our four successful exhibitors; 

Stage 1 – Jim Houston   Stage 3 – Sarah Towler      

       

 

 

 

 

 

Stage 2 –    Peoples Choice -  

Lainey Harman-Biggs   James Millyard 

  

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

These pieces of art will now be included for judging in the 

Operation Art Exhibition in Sydney. 

A big thank you must go to our auctioneers – Jason Crighton & 

James Bisset, our judges – Lanelle Lee Chin, Chris McClelland & 

Jenny Japp. Thank you to Lindy Stewart for her assistance, 

support and creative vision. Well done to the P & C from both 

Booligal and Hay Public Schools for again keeping everyone 

happy with their amazing food.  

Stage 1 News 

1/2B farewell Mrs Books this week as she prepares for the birth 

of her third child.  Mrs Books will be replaced by Miss 

Andrechek until the end of Term 3. 

Goat Mustering at Humewood 

Year 6 students Olivia Joyce, Delilah Crighton, Darnelle Filmer 

and Chloe Arandt visited the property ‘Humewood’ on Monday 

as part of the Catchment Kids writing program for 2015. A fun 

day was spent with the Booth family - Simon, Caroline, Claire, 

Ryan, Oscar and Alice as well as SOTA students Jack, Harrison 

and Bridget. Goats were mustered, baby kids collected in the 

back of the ute and then it was back to the homestead for goat 

Jameson Sciffer getting ready for his Variety 

Bash helicopter ride. 

 

 

 

Please come and support this year’s Biggest Morning Tea! 
 

Saturday 23rd May - 345 Leonard St, Hay 

 Afternoon Tea 2pm - 4pm, provided by Emerson 

Griffiths and Laura Cox. 

Thursday 28th May - Booligal 

 Yoga in the Community Hall, 9.30am 

 Morning Tea - Booligal Pub 

 Kids Biscuit Bake Off 

Thursday 4th June - Hay Public School 

Provided by the Parliamentarians. 
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Coming Events/ Sporting Dates 

21st May Mortimer Shield-Leeton 

22nd May No Greenslip Reward 

22nd May Assembly 9.30am 

25th May School Council Meeting-AGM 

25th May Paul Kelly Cup(AFL)-Deni Rams Oval 

28th May District Cross Country-Deni 

28th May Boys’ Touch Trials-Albury 

29th May Girls’ Soccer Knockout-Deni 

1st June Tennis - State Knockout-Hay 

2-4th June NSWPSSA Girls’ Soccer-Camden 

5th June Assembly 9.30am 

11th June P&C Meeting-2pm 

11th June Riverina Cross Country-Gundagai 

12th June Assembly 9.30am 

16th June AFL Clinic-Hay 

17-19th June  Life Education visit 

19th June Assembly 9.30am 

23rd June Principal’s Lunch 

25th June No Greenslip Reward 

26th June  Last day of Term 2 

14th July Students Return- Term 3 

Bookclub Issue 4 

Orders due by  

Friday 12th June 

Sport Report 

NSWPSSA AFL Championships 

Hugh Crighton is participating in the NSWPSSA AFL 

Championships in Blacktown this week. Hugh is part of a 

strong Riverina team expected to perform well at this 

carnival. 

Mortimer Shield / Leaguetag 

Mortimer Shield / Leaguetag has been 

postponed. New dates TBA. 

AFL- Paul Kelly Cup – Deniliquin. 

Our teams are:- Boys – Tom, Flynn, Ronan, Angus, Hugh, 

Brait, Herbie, Ben, Daniel, Reece, Adrian, Liam, Richard, James 

and Codey. Girls – Olivia, Opal, Delilah, Iona, Lanta, Daisy, 

Emily, Maddi, Charlee, Darnelle, Stevie, Kate, Shardia, Janae 

and Asha. 

Girls’ Touch Trials 

Delilah Crighton, Olivia Joyce, Opal Woods and Janae Winzar 

have been nominated to attend the Riverina Girls’ Touch 

Trials. These will be held on Friday 19th June at Ted Scobie 

Oval, Griffith (9.30am-2.30pm). Cost is $2 payable to the 

convenor, Jodie Mason. 

District Cross Country 

Permission notes have been issued and need to be returned 

to the front office by Tuesday 26th May. 

 

2 Hay FM 

Thanks to Opal Woods and Stevie Hurst for confidently 

presenting our sports report last Friday at 2 Hay FM. 

Stage 3 Sport 

Stage 3 will focus on AFL this Friday to train our teams for the 

Paul Kelly Cup to be held in Deniliquin next Monday. 

Permission notes have been issued and need to be returned 

to the front office. Cars leave HPS at 8.00am. Our teams will 

be supervised by Mr Ayres and Mrs Pearson. 

 

Hay Tennis Club Crazy Hair Day 

Sunday 24th May 

Sunday morning tennis groups  

9am-10am, 10am-11am, 11am-12pm 

Normal Sunday tennis rates apply plus $2 for your  

crazy hair entry. Lots of prizes to be won! 
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chops and writing. Thank you to the Booth family for a great 

day. 

 

 

  

LUNCH LANE CANTEENLUNCH LANE CANTEENLUNCH LANE CANTEEN 

Friday Special Lunch 

$5.00 
Goujons 

Juice Box 

Fandangle 

 
Orders by Thursday please 

FREE  

SCHOOL DENTAL CLINIC  

AT COMMUNITY HEALTH 

PH: 1800 450 046 for an 

appointment 

HAY PUBLIC SCHOOL 

PAYMENTS COUPON 

Once a Year Payments per child:- 

General Contribution Fee  $30.00 

Subject Fee    $25.00 

Performances  

Life Education   $10.00 

Term 2, Week 9 17-19th June 

Indigenous Performer    $5.00 

Term 3, Week 4 - 3rd August  

 

Excursions 

Stage 2    $160.00 

Lake Mungo & Swan Hill  -9th & 10th Sept 

Stage 3    $600.00 

Canberra  - 26th to 30th October 

INVOICES HAVE BEEN ISSUED 

Name:_________________________$___________ 

Name:_________________________ ___________ 

Total Payment   $_______________ 

Payment to yellow box in front office or direct credit 

details  

BSB 032-001 Acc No 141581. 

Acc Name– Hay Public School 

Stewart House Day -Friday 22nd May 

Envelopes have been issued to students 

seeking a donation of $2.00 to help support 

the wonderful work done by Stewart House. 

Students who return their envelope are then 

entered into a draw to win a holiday. 

DONATION FOR CLOTHING POOL. 

Donations of winter uniforms are urgently needed for our 

clothing pool. 

Families urgently require:- 

 navy jumpers  

 blue shirts 

 Tunics 

Your donations would be greatly appreciated.  

Children & Family Services 

The Family Support Service is a FREE 

service which provides a range of 

information and support for families with dependent 

children. The program uses practical and proven skills to 

build families capacity to cope with difficult times such as 

separation, divorce, access, grief and loss, unemployment, 

financial hardship, parenting, family violence and sexual 

assault. The Family Support Team provide assistance and 

support to families living in Deniliquin, Conargo, Jerilderie 

and Berrigan Shires. 

If you would like to speak to a Family Worker please call  

03 58905200 


